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Journalism 'High Tech' At Richland

A SMT News Report

ESSEX - Say the words “high school journalism” to a person on the street, and the word-
association will probably conjure thoughts of a mimeographed monthly newsletter or a
quarterly tabloid-sized journal.

But students in the Journalism class at Richland High School have the opportunity to do
some amazing work – work that is done with the latest of technologies and eliminates the
cost of printing and distributing a newspaper to the school.

The Rebel Yeller is produced throughout the school year by the students in Michael
Quall’s Journalism class. But what makes the five students in this class stand out from
some of their peers in the region is that this group of budding journalists publish their
journal on-line.

“Since I've been teaching the journalism class we have been online,” said Qualls. This
will be the sixth year for an online student paper at Richland.

The school utilizes the myhsj.org program - an online program available to high schools
and includes more than 3,000 high schools in the nation. The program is funded by the
John S. and James L. Knight Foundation and the Donald W. Reynolds Foundation.
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Qualls said that because the costs are low the students can publish a new edition of the
Rebel Yeller every two weeks during the school year. The first edition of the 2011-2012
school year was published this week, complete with stories about new faculty, new rules,
and the upcoming volleyball season at Richland.

ShowMe Times editor Annabeth Miller met with the students Wednesday morning, and
she and the Richland students agreed that throughout the school year some of the articles
and photos by the students will be published in the ShowMe Times.

“We excited about publishing the students’ work, and look forward to a great partnership
throughout the school year,” Miller said. "This is one of the wonderful things about what
we do at the ShowMe Times. We try to show the great things that are happening in our
communities. And we love to shine the light and spotlight the hard work and
achievements of our young people."

The five student journalists at Richland include Richard Forshee, Chelsea Freeman,
Baylee Taylor, Mallory Hillis, and Paige McCormick.

The journalism class at Richland High School publishes the Rebel Yeller online. The
class includes (seated, from left) Richard Forshee, Chelsea Freeman, Baylee Taylor
and Mallory Hillis, and (standing Paige McCormick and instructor Michael Qualls.
(SMT Photo by Annabeth Miller)
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Libla Throws Hat Into Senatorial Race

A SMT News Report

POPLAR BLUFF - Citing growing concern for the direction of our state and nation,
Poplar Bluff businessman Doug Libla on Monday announced his intention to run as a
conservative Republican for the Missouri State Senate in the 25th District.

For the Republican nomination, Libla will face fellow Poplar Bluff businessman Jeff
Shawan, along with State Rep. Billy Pat Wright of Dexter, who is completing his fourth
term as state representative for District 154. The only announced Democratic candidate
for the senatorial race is State Rep. Terry Swinger of Caruthersville, who is completing
his fourth term as the District 162 state representative.

“When I look at government, I see too much spending, too much debt, too many job
killing regulations, too many taxes, and not enough respect for the rights and freedoms of
individuals and businesses which is affecting their ability to prosper and grow in our
communities. I intend to roll up my sleeves in Jefferson City and get to work on changing
things,” Libla said.

Libla, as co-owner of Poplar Bluff-based Mid Continent Nail Corporation, brings
extensive real–world business and job creation experience to the campaign, according to
the press release issued by his office. Libla is not a politician, and has never run for office
or managed a campaign. Though a political outsider, he brings first-hand knowledge of
the challenges of meeting a payroll and competing in tough economic times to the
campaign.

“When I look across the 25th District—from Doniphan to Dexter, Piedmont to
Caruthersville and in between—we have been exporting too many jobs overseas and too
many of our young people are having to move to big cities to make a living,” Libla said.
“We are still not able to export enough of our Missouri agriculturally grown and
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manufactured products, and I intend to work diligently on these issues to help all of our
family owned farms and businesses.”

Libla firmly stated his intention to run and win as a conservative Republican, citing his
strong pro-life, pro-gun rights, and anti-tax increases, adding that there are many more
issues that need immediate attention.

“My campaign will be centered on improving the quality of life in the 25th District,” he
said. “That means improving education, job training opportunities and working to attract
more family sustaining careers.”

Libla and his wife of 38 years, Elaine, were raised in Wayne County, graduated from the
Greenville school system and reside in Poplar Bluff. They have one daughter, Cassie, a
son-in-law, Daniel, and two grandsons, Noah and Josiah. They are longtime members of
the First Baptist Church of Poplar Bluff.

Libla is a board member of the following groups: Fellowship of Christian Athletes; Three
Rivers Endowment Trust; Poplar Bluff Regional Medical Center Advisory Committee;
the overseeing committee of Ozark Foothills Regional Planning Commission; and past
president, charter member, and current Troop E director of the Missouri Association of
State Troopers Emergency Relief Society, “The MASTERS.”

He stated he looks forward to meeting and hearing the concerns from the citizens of the
25th District as he campaigns through all seven counties. “For those who want to further
the conservative path set out by current Sen. Rob Mayer and continue the fight against
excessive spending, debt and liberalism, I invite you to join us in the campaign.”

Campaign treasurer is Herman Styles, Jr. and deputy treasurer is Brent Davis, both of
Poplar Bluff.
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Leadership Dexter Celebrates First Graduation

By Annabeth Miller,
ShowMe Times Editor

Missouri’s Harry Truman once said that he found that the men and women who were
leaders and got to the top were folks who did their work with “energy and enthusiasm and
hard work.”

Those three qualities were evident in the first-ever Leadership Dexter class that graduated
last week.

The Leadership Dexter program is one of the initiatives of Dexter Chamber of Commerce
President Ed Gargas, and is designed to motivate and inspire a new generation of leaders
in the community.

Gargas had the opportunity to participate in the first Leadership Cape Girardeau class, and
the experience left a lasting impression on this year’s Chamber of Commerce president.

“It just opened my eyes to the to the community and to the avenues to use to get this
accomplished for the community,” Gargas said. So when Cooper Lape approached the
Chamber Board of Directors with the idea of establishing a similar program in Dexter,

https://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fshowmetimes.com%2FBlogpost%2Fujvh%2FLibla-Throws-Hat-Into-Senatorial-Race
https://twitter.com/intent/tweet?url=https%3A%2F%2Fshowmetimes.com%2FBlogpost%2Fujvh%2FLibla-Throws-Hat-Into-Senatorial-Race&text=Libla+Throws+Hat+Into+Senatorial+Race
https://www.linkedin.com/cws/share?url=https%3A%2F%2Fshowmetimes.com%2FBlogpost%2Fujvh%2FLibla-Throws-Hat-Into-Senatorial-Race
mailto:?subject=Libla Throws Hat Into Senatorial Race&body=https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/ujvh/Libla-Throws-Hat-Into-Senatorial-Race
/blog.php?&PostId=ujvh&Single=1&Pdf=1
javascript:blogScrollToTop('body')


Gargas was wholeheartedly behind the initiative.

The class began meeting in January with six members : Kyle Christian, Amy Ellinghouse,
Tyler Wagner, Ken Harris, Bobby Greer and Chris Hyten.

Each month the class met to learn and had the opportunity to learn more about the “cogs”
in the wheel that make the community move. Topics they explored include:

City government
Area agriculture
Education
Healthcare
Industry

“The program was a huge success this year ,” Gargas said. He noted the first class had
young professionals in several different areas of Dexter’s business and professional
community. And he hopes that the success of the first year will lead to success in the
future.

“We are looking forward to this program growing, and continuing to be an important part
in Dexter’s growth and vitality,” Gargas said. “Each member of this year’s class has made
a commitment to helping the program continue and move forward and making a real
difference in Dexter.”

Photo Above: The first Leadership Dexter class marked its completion last week. Class
members include (seated, from left) Kyle Christian, Amy Ellinghouse, Tyler Wagner;
and (standing) Ken Harris, Chamber of Commerce President Ed Gargas Robert Greer;
not pictured is Chris Hyten. (Dexter Chamber of Commerce photo).
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Jamboree A Time For Bearcat Fun!

By Annabeth Miller,
ShowMe Times Editor

it was a great night to be a Bearcat!!

With the first full day of school completed, and a clear, beautiful evening, Bearcat fans
young - and not so young - gathered at Charles Bland Stadium for the Bearcat Football
Jamboree.

Folks streamed through the gates where DHS teachers Rhonda Lowery and Jamie
Sepulvado were minding the ticket sales, and poured in for a night of football, friends and
fun!

While the Bearcats and guests from New Madrid, East Prarie and Kennett faced-off on the
field, lots of folks revelled in the fun and friendship.

The Bearcat Booster Club was on hand selling memberships, promoting the Homecoming
Weekend Dodge Ball Tournament (Go teams!) while the DHS Football Cheerleaders
were enthusiastically greeting friends and selling bracelets and promoting Bearcat
SPIRIT!
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The first official game of the 2011 Football Bearcat season is next Friday evening, Aug,
26. The 'Cats will meet the Dragons from Ste. Genevieve.

ShowMe Times Photo Gallery

ORDER PRINTS! To order prints from this gallery, click to go to complete gallery,
look for the "Buy" button at the top of the gallery page. You will be able to select
photo sizes and other photo products and pay online using your credit or debit card.
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Three Rivers Celebrates Record Enrollment
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By Annabeth Miller,
ShowMe Times Editor

It’s a record-breaking celebration for Devin Stephenson and the Three Rivers College
family.

The college president – who has had his ‘feet on the ground’ in Southeast Missouri since
the summer of 2009 – has helped open new college centers in Dexter and Cape Girardeau,
has seen the expansion of college programs, and watched the college enrollment continue
to grow.

So Thursday was a special day for Stephenson, as Three Rivers celebrated exceeding the
4,000 student enrollment mark.

Stevenson and a crew of college officials and staff were at the Dexter center Thursday as
part of a tour of the region to celebrate the milestone enrollment. And it was clear
Stephenson was especially proud of the new Dexter facility. He recalled his first meeting
in Dexter to discuss a college center in the community.

“I knew there was going to be magic from the beginning” of the meeting, Stephenson
said. “It really just takes a vision and some people to do it. We’ve been able to do
something wonderful here.”

Stephenson said the great thing about the center is the opportunities it offers to Dexter
area residents.

“This is a ‘people’ business,” he said. “A lot of folks think we are in the education
business. Really, this is a people business. It’s about making a difference in people’s
lives, improving the quality of life for them, and giving them a chance when they didn’t
have a chance or giving them hope when they don’t have hope. “

Stephenson said the statistics of the college’s progress are staggering.

This time last year the TRC Dexter center was an empty industrial building. The
facility opened in January 2011 and no has more than 250 students.
Piedmont now has 70 students enrolled at a brand-new instructional site.



The Kennett center has a 29 percent increase in credit hours; the Cape Girardeau
center a 48 percent increase in credit hours; the Sikeston center now has more than
500 students and has run out of space.
Total college enrollment at the end of Thursday was 4,243 students – a 12 percent
record of 2010.
Total credit hours taken this semester is 46,535 – a 16 percent increase of 2010.

“We say that this is the ‘Golden Age’ of community colleges, and it indeed is,”
Stephenson said.

The college president told the group at the celebration luncheon at the Dexter center that
he was recently on a family vacation and got on a hotel elevator with a group of high
school students. He said the young people had t-shirts that said “Don’t tell me the sky is
the limit when there are footprints on the moon.”

“Bottom line for us is that we want to push the number even higher,” Stephenson said.
“That means we’re serving somebody. That means we are meeting a need. That means
people are getting the kind of education they need.”

Stephenson informed the group of community leaders gathered that in the next 10 years
only 80 percent of new jobs created will be to individuals who do not have four-year
college degrees. He explained the majority of the jobs in the future will go to people with
some post-high school education – primarily associate degrees.

“The whole concept of taking education to where people live is what we are all about,” he
said.

The noonday celebration included a number of Dexter city officials, representatives of the
Dexter schools, the Chamber of Commerce, and local business and industry.
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